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03 Mar 2025 01:15:13 PM Kevin GRAHAM on behalf of Reeve BAKER: RR 21 South of 

TWP 454 the River Hill is muddy.
Kevin GRAHAM on 
behalf of Reeve 
BAKER

Public Works Active 1 COM - 15220
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19 Feb 2025 03:30:11 PM Brad KAASTRUP from Paradise Valley called. There is a 

road that he would like to get some grain out of the bins. 
The road is too slippery to get up a hill. Wonder if they 
could get the road scarrified at the intersection where 
TWP 462 meets RR 33 just south of TWP 462 and then TWP 
462 around the corner East of RR 33. Hoping to haul the 
beginning of March.

Karri Shurnaik 
27 Feb 2025 02:42:48 PM 
Kevin GRAHAM on February 27, 2025: 
Complete

 Karri Shurnaik 
19 Feb 2025 03:30:40 PM 
Back Road Div 2

Brad KAASTRUP Public Works Completed 2 COM - 15200

20 Feb 2025 09:44:03 AM Lisa DEVOS called to advise RR 50 north TWP 490 has 
blown in again with the recent winds.

Karri Shurnaik 
27 Feb 2025 02:43:11 PM 
Kevin GRAHAM on February 27, 2025: 
Complete

Lisa DEVOS Public Works Completed 2 COM - 15201

03 Mar 2025 08:31:37 AM Email received from Brent SMITH via Report a Concern. 
Describe Your Concern (provide as much detail as 
possible): I was wondering if something can be done 
with the intersection of RR 40 and TWP RD 494. I’m not 
sure if there is a culvert problem or not. Every spring 
water runs down the north side of 494 and hits 40 and 
spills on to 494. As well, when it does rain through the 
summer, water runs down 40 and on to 494. This 
continuous problem has ruined the cold mix pavement 
over the years. Thank you Brent Smith

Brent SMITH Public Works Active 2 COM - 15218
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21 Feb 2025 09:22:06 AM Katherine FARKASH called. She would like to have the 

grader come out today. Her driveway is blocked at RA 
493018 RR 52

Karri Shurnaik 
27 Feb 2025 02:43:32 PM 
Kevin GRAHAM on February 27, 2025: 
Complete

 Karri Shurnaik 
21 Feb 2025 09:22:31 AM 
Has enrolled in the snow removal program

Katherine FARKASH Public Works Completed 3 COM - 15202

24 Feb 2025 09:25:48 AM Councellor HRYCIUK called to advise there is still a good 
couple of drifts on RR 54 north of TWP 500 about 1/4 to 
1/2 mile that when they melt could make a mess of the 
road. Please check it and see if you think the grader 
should cut it back a bit more.

Karri Shurnaik 
27 Feb 2025 02:43:56 PM 
Kevin GRAHAM on February 27, 2025: 
Complete

Councellor HRYCIUK Public Works Completed 3 COM - 15204

26 Feb 2025 08:40:42 AM Email received from Councellor HRYCIUK: Good 
Afternoon, 
 A couple of things to note appreciation, one quite 
overdue on my part.
The Buffalo Coulee Community group expressed their 
huge appreciation to the county, for our quick response 
and help with the ugly wind/snow situation going into 
their annual Perogy Supper Feb 1. 
Was happy to meet the grader pushing back snow off 
road on RR54 hilltop today from concern sent in 
yesterday. This most definitely will help the road as we 
come out of the recent deepfreeze into this current 
meltdown. Again, much appreciated! 
I think for fun I will take RR 62 to my next mtg today and 
see how the Rehab is faring. 
Sincerely,
Stacey

Councellor HRYCIUK Public Works Completed 3 COM - 15209
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26 Feb 2025 08:59:04 AM Email received from Councellor HRYCIUK: I took RR62 

(2024 Rehab section) to town yesterday afternoon. While 
a good deal of it is dry and faring ok, there are a few 
sections that are not ok. Shaded stretch passed Stewart 
homes, the corners of the crossroads 501A, 501, 502, two 
lease approaches and the last stretch to and including 
intersection of Hwy 16. 
Those were mud and ruts, grabbing towards shoulders 
esp when meeting traffic. 
At highway, mud tracking onto pavement. The north 1/4 
mile just before 16 was the worst.
Can we have a look to see of there is anything can be 
done to improve those areas before they digress further? 
 I have a call to return this morning to Don Stewart about 
that road. 
Sincerely,
Stacey

Karri Shurnaik 
27 Feb 2025 02:45:34 PM 
Kevin GRAHAM on February 27, 2025: 
Complete

 Karri Shurnaik 
26 Feb 2025 09:02:37 AM 
Stacey 
 Councellor HRYCIUK on behalf of Don 
STEWART at 8:42 AM: Good Day, 
 I will just add here from my call with Don 
Stewart. His concern was exactly same as 
mine, most particularly the ruts and the entire 
section right before the highway. He would 
hate to see us do all that work and let it 
deteriorate to it's former state. 
Have a good day and appreciate the efforts.
Stacey

Councellor HRYCIUK 
and Councellor 
HRYCIUK on behalf 
of Don STEWART

Public Works Completed 3 COM - 15210

27 Feb 2025 08:50:04 AM Email received from Councellor HRYCIUK: Good Day, 
Please check out the condition of RR54 Hwy 16 to first hill 
to lease approaches at top. Received a call about that 
being extremely slick tonight and will check it out myself 
tomorrow. 
Thanks
Stacey

Councellor HRYCIUK Public Works Active 3 COM - 15213
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28 Feb 2025 11:29:07 AM Email received from Councellor HRYCIUK: I was asked to 

come have a look at RR63 between 500 & 502. A real 
hazardous spot.
I will be heading that way shortly, but wanted to send in 
advance of my drive in case someone is already in the 
area to also have a look.
Thanks
Stacey

Karri Shurnaik 
28 Feb 2025 11:32:16 AM 
Email from Councellor HRYCIUK February 28, 
2025 11:22 AM: Hi again, 
 I am on RR 63 and see I sent wrong section 
of road. It is actually at and piece just north 
of the Atco gas "compressor?" South of twp 
504.

 They had large equipment out on road 
earlier and looks like they hauled in a pad of 
rig matting. 
The bobcat still on site looks like he smoothed 
in front of site, but there are some deeper 
ruts for a small stretch north almost to next 
acreage obviously caused by their heavy 
load. 
Maybe some gravel paid by them for making 
the mess could improve the current situation. 
Thanks Stacey
Ps Bobcat us being picked up right now.

Councellor HRYCIUK Public Works Active 3 COM - 15217
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19 Feb 2025 12:20:15 PM Dean MANZ with Rogers Communications called. East of 

Vermilion on RR 54 North of TWP 510, the road hasn't 
been plowed out and he can't get to the 
communications tower. Please call him back.

Karri Shurnaik 
27 Feb 2025 02:41:30 PM 
Kevin GRAHAM on February 27, 2025: 
Complete

 Karri Shurnaik 
19 Feb 2025 12:21:06 PM 
Back Road Div 4

Dean MANZ with 
Rogers 
Communications

Public Works Completed 4 COM - 15198

26 Feb 2025 01:35:03 PM Foreman Dave MARUSHAK called to advise that he has 
seen 5 large oil tanks being hauled on RR 55 between 
TWP 512 and TWP 514. First one came from the North and 
was heading South. The next one went from the South to 
the North. He saw the first truck just after lunch yesterday 
and as of now, he has seen 5 tanks. They have the wide 
load pilot trucks operating. Trucks have LMG on the side 
of the truck.

Jolene Levesque 
03 Mar 2025 09:47:03 AM 
Public Safety Case Report CVR-2025-000047

Foreman Dave 
MARUSHAK

Enforcement 
Services

Completed 4 COM - 15211

04 Mar 2025 10:21:00 AM Don MYSHAK called about some culverts that are 
completely blocked and needs to be steamed and 
dealt with in the Spring now with the thawing as they are 
not flowing around NE 17-52-7 W4M. He calls every 
couple years asking for them to be looked at for both 
damaged and to be properly opened up but seems to 
not happen in time. He would like to speak with 
someone so he can ensure we have addresses all the 
culverts he is referring to.

Don MYSHAK Public Works Active 4 COM - 15221
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27 Feb 2025 08:29:31 AM Councellor STELMASCHUK on behalf of Brad PARKER. 

Thank you for doing a really good job on the roads 
during the cold snap.

Councellor 
STELMASCHUK on 
behalf of Brad 
PARKER

Public Works Completed 5 COM - 15212

27 Feb 2025 11:46:01 AM David INGE called about the Vegetation Management 
Program. He would like to see TWP 522 from HWY 17 1/2 
mile West on the South ditch going towards HWY 17 and 
TWP 504 from RR 20 to HWY 17 East mulched for trees. 
Please call him back.

Karri Shurnaik 
27 Feb 2025 12:05:04 PM 
I explained to David that the request and 
locations that he has for mulching does not 
follow the parameters under the Vegetation 
Management Program.

David INGE Public Works Active 5 COM - 15215
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24 Feb 2025 03:44:50 PM Councellor Murray called on behalf of Ernie LESSNER. The 

intersection of RR 21 and TWP 532 could use the snow 
pushed back as it's hard to see at the intersection. RR 21 
between TWP 532 and TWP 530 could use some grading. 
There are some big drifts on the road.

Councellor Murray 
on behalf of Ernie 
LESSNER

Public Works Active 6 COM - 15206

27 Feb 2025 09:10:11 AM Email received from Aimee CHIBRI- DUQUESNE on behalf 
of Buffalo Trail Public School. 
Hi Karri and Kevin,
Could we please get this area graded? (see attachment)

Aimee CHIBRI- 
DUQUESNE on 
behalf of Buffalo Trail 
Public School

Public Works Active 6 COM - 15214
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19 Feb 2025 01:53:22 PM Tim AXE is calling from the Clandonald area, he is a 

farmer. On the East side of his property there is a little 
piece of RR 60. On the West side where they piled up the 
snow, it's piled up on the side that he gets his feed 
delivered. He is hoping that someone can come in and 
open it up. He is getting feed delivered on Friday and he 
is hoping that it would get done before then.

Karri Shurnaik 
27 Feb 2025 02:41:48 PM 
Kevin GRAHAM on February 27, 2025: 
Complete

Tim AXE Public Works Completed 7 COM - 15199

24 Feb 2025 08:45:55 AM Orlean WOYWITKA called to advise the portion of 
sideway that is in front the Countys Shed that is attached 
to the Senior Centre in Dewberry is a sheet of thick glare 
icy. Along with the accumulated snow melting, there is a 
lot of melting of the snow coming off of the roof and 
freezing. She has asked if we can bring the skidsteer 
again as you will not be able to clear the area with a 
shovel.

Orlean WOYWITKA Public Works Active 7 COM - 15203

24 Feb 2025 01:31:38 PM Terril BRAUN called to see about getting a road opened. 
TWP 550 in between RR 50 and RR 51 down into the 
valley. They want to trail cows home March 1st.

Karri Shurnaik 
24 Feb 2025 01:32:46 PM 
Div 7 Back Road

Terril BRAUN Public Works Active 7 COM - 15205
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25 Feb 2025 08:45:21 AM Joan REDMAN called about a property she owns in 

Dewberry on the West side of the Hotel. She has 
complained a number of times when the road was being 
built. She was assured that the new road would solve the 
problem of water running into their yard. The water is 
coming from the South side of the road going to the 
North across the sidewalk in front of their house and into 
their yard. They were supposed to keep the snow away 
from the hotel side of the street and haven't. The County 
needs to go and melt down the ice off the sidewalk as 
it's too dangerous to walk on. She wants a phone call 
back about this.

Karri Shurnaik 
26 Feb 2025 08:47:43 AM 
Kevin GRAHAM on February 25, 2025 at 2:41 
PM: Talked to Joan and we are moving all 
the snow from the north side of the street and 
cleaned out the culverts so the water can 
get away. We also cleaned out the pipe in 
the back so the water can get out of the 
yard. She would like us to clean the ice off 
her sidewalk to the house and i said no we 
cannot go on to private property. Complete

 Karri Shurnaik 
26 Feb 2025 08:46:52 AM 
Email received from Joan on February 25, 
2025 at 2:02 PM: Thank you Karri for your 
assistance. 
Attached is the letter dated April 22, 2022, 
that Ben McPhee was responding to in his 
phone call to me. I had other verbal 
communications with your office and with 
Leslie Cusack.

I received a phone call this morning from the 
person looking after snow removal on the 
property expressing the dangerous 

Joan REDMAN Public Works Completed 7 COM - 15207
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situation that has resulted from the snow melt 
from the south side of 49th Avenue and 
running across the road and into the yard. He 
expressed fear of danger of falling if he 
entered the yard. This is an on-going problem 
that will continue to exist and should have 
been addressed when the road was rebuilt. 
I expect that foreman Kevin Graham is also 
looking after the ice that has resulted inside 
the yard not just the public walk leading to 
the hotel. I have proven to be right. The little 
trench that exists along the north edge of the 
street is not deep enough to handle spring 
runoff especially when we live in a climate of 
thaw and freeze.
1:30 pm Kevin Graham just phoned. Workers 
have removed the snow build up on both 
sidewalks to reduce amount of snow on sides 
of road. He says he cannot enter private 
property to remove ice even though I gave 
him permission and the County is cause of 
problem (road being built too high and snow 
not properly removed throughout the winter). 
He made light of adding a cement guard to 
the edge of the existing public walk to 
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create a deeper trench but I feel something 
needs to be done to prevent future problems.
I also asked that the culvert in back lane be 
kept steamed out so water can have a way 
to flow through the yard to back lane.
Joan Redman

25 Feb 2025 03:16:01 PM Councellor CUSACK called about the Speed control sign 
on RR 55 South of TWP 532. The solar panel is supposed to 
be up on the sign and the panel is laying in the snow. He 
thinks the bracket might be broken.

Karri Shurnaik 
27 Feb 2025 02:45:03 PM 
Kevin GRAHAM on February 27, 2025: 
Complete

Councellor CUSACK Public Works Completed 7 COM - 15208

03 Mar 2025 11:18:39 AM Trisha ONESCHUK called. She has seen RR 41 being used 
as a haul route. Last night at 6:30 they saw Stanchuck 
Trucking drive by the yard. She just saw ERB trucking drive 
by the yard. She is pretty sure that BTO Skid Steer is the 
only company allowed to use RR 41 South of HWY 45.

Karri Shurnaik 
03 Mar 2025 11:21:46 AM 
Trisha called and talked to Dispatch last night 
after she saw Stanchuck Trucking on RR 41 
and told them that they aren't allowed to use 
RR 41.

Trisha ONESCHUK Public Works Active 7 COM - 15219

04 Mar 2025 01:50:00 PM Calvin HANCOCK called to ask for the forman to go and 
look at the corner of TWP 550A and RR 61 by the 
residence 61013 TWP 550.  It is constantly a sloppy mess 
when it is wet out, there is no gravel and to be 
addressed.  He would like to speak with someone once it 
has been looked at.

Calvin HANCOCK Public Works Active 7 COM-15222
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27 Feb 2025 12:05:36 PM David INGE called to request that the County do more 

mowing are there is quite a bit or regrowth. He would like 
to see the County mow all the roads within the County as 
the RM of Britania mows all their roads. Please call him 
back to discuss.

David INGE Agriculture/Enviro
nment

Active Multiple COM - 15216


